Report by DEF Water Group 16 July, 2009
Water Framework Directive Response

Preparing for the formal response by 22 June was a very challenging period.  The Directive was a 1300 page document entering into a great deal of details on a wide variety of different aspects.  DEF Water Group was represented at several Workshops arranged by the Environment Agency within the Thames River Basin each with differing emphasis such as water resources and abstraction, biodiversity and other environmental matters plus agricultural and housing issues.
Bulbourne, Gade and Ver Fishery Action Plans
This is another very important matter that DEF Water Group has been addressing for several years and has reached its important stage of public consultation at the same time as the Water Framework Directive.  All three rivers are Chiltern Chalk Streams and, as such, are of very high national and international environmental status.   Our submission has been slightly delayed but this is quite understandable in the circumstances.  The Gade Sustainability Study has now been handed back to the Environment Agency in order to finalise the financial support to be provided for the implementation of the selected options that have been identified.   The biodiversity of invertebrates of the Gade are very important in some sections and we are investigating how best these can be protected in order to improve the river throughout.
Countryside Management Service
I consider it entirely appropriate to acknowledge the crucial administrative and technical support of the CMS throughout the processes reported above.   It is important that the DEF Water Group has a wide variety of support from many organisations such as the Chiltern Society, Ver Society, Water End and Upper Gade Valley Preservation Society and others.  Representatives of Environment Agency,

Three Valleys Water, Northchurch Parish Council, British Waterways and others also attend our meetings. 
Public Consultations such as Core Strategy etc 
This appears to be an ongoing process such as SFRA’s and Cams to which the DEFWG will continue to respond as and when required. 
